

Archdiocese of Vancouver ARCHBISHOP'S OFFICE

November 27, 2015

The Very Reverend Lee Kenyon, VF Dean, Deanery of St. John the Baptist The Personal Ordinariate of the Chair of St. Peter c/o The Church of St. John the Evangelist 1423 8th Avenue S.E. Calgary AB T2G 0N1

Dear Father Kenyon:

On the occasion of Pope Francis appointing Reverend Msgr. Steven J. Lopes as the first Bishop of the Personal Ordinariate of the Chair of St. Peter, I am very happy to offer my sincere congratulations to the Deanery of St. John the Baptist.

May Christ the Good Shepherd bless the ministry of your new Bishop-elect among the clergy and parishioners of the Personal Ordinariate throughout North America.

With cordial best wishes and the assurance of my prayers, I am

Fraternally yours in Christ,

Michael Miller C&B

¥ J. Michael Miller, CSB

Archbishop of Vancouver